31st December, 1963.

MEMO: COMMITTEE ATTENDING DR. SELLE'S VISIT TO WOY.

FROM: F. Moss

THE FOLLOWING PERSONS HAVE PROMISED TO BE AT WOY WOY POLICE STATION AT 10.30 A.M. ON 7TH JANUARY, 1964:

MRS. HILLYER
MR. K. DWYER
MR. P. TIMMINS
SGT. G. BAKER

AS WELL, Mr. NEVILLE BOYCE HAS BEEN INVITED TO ATTEND AND DR. HILLMAN HAS PROMISED HIS ATTENDANCE DEPENDING ON EMERGENCIES AS HE IS ON DUTY. Mr. BILL DONNOLLEY ALSO, WILL ATTEND.

I VISITED THE HOSPITAL COMMISSION ON MONDAY, DECEMBER 30, AND AS DR. SELLE WAS IN CONFERENCE I HANDED TO HIS SECRETARY THE FOLLOWING ITEMS:

- 1) THE PLAN OF WOY WOY AND CENTRAL COAST DISTRICT
- 2) THE SURVEY PLAN FROM BANNISTER & HUNTER
- 3) Two LATEST REPORTS FROM THE SURVEYORS.

I HAVE STRESSED THE POINT OF THE URGENCY OF THE CLEARANCE OF THE SIXTY FOOT FIRE BREAK AS ORDERED BY THE HOSPITAL COMMISSION BUT NO AUTHORITY HAS BEEN GIVEN AFTER SUBMITTING THE NECESSARY TENDER.

I ALSO MENTION THE LUNCHEON TO BE GIVEN FOR DR. SELLE AND THE COMMITTEE AT THE OCEAN BEACH HOTEL, UMINA, AT 1.00 P.M. WHEN MISS SYBIL HUNTER WILL ACT AS HOSTESS ON MY BEHALF.

Would the members of the Committee please stress again the necessity of the Hospital because of the circumstances and position in our district known to all of us, but would you please refer back to the letter to the Hospital Commission and the Minister for Health saying that if the Woy Woy District Hospital is too far away our Committee will request the permission, in the very near future, to build an emergency Hospital containing 10-bed Maternity Ward with a Labour Ward, but no operating Theatre; a well-equipped casualty station; and a 6 to 8 bed Geriatrics Ward.

WITH BEST WISHES FOR A HAPPY AND HEALTHY NEW YEAR.

C.C. Mr. N. Boyce, Dr. W. HILLMAN. Fred hoses